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June 21, 2012


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett

This letter transmits an ordinance and three Interlocal Agreements (ILAs) that will enable King County to better ensure annual fire prevention inspections will be conducted in a professional, routine and cost-efficient manner in the future. The ILAs are an expansion of a successful pilot program under which Woodinville and Bellevue conducted annual fire inspections in targeted fire districts in unincorporated King County.  The three new ILAs with South King Fire and Rescue, Maple Valley Fire and Life Safety, and Mountain View Fire and Rescue (King County Fire District 44) will expand that program to allow these fire agencies to perform annual fire prevention inspections on behalf of King County within the unincorporated areas of the fire districts they also provide fire suppression services (Fire Districts 39, 43 and 44). 

The ILAs delegate the administrative duty of periodically inspecting existing regulated occupancies (i.e. “annual inspection program”) from the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) to these fire agencies for a period of up to ten years.  This service traditionally has been provided by King County through DDES and the Fire Marshal’s Office (FMO).

Title 17 of the King County Code (Fire Code) requires annual inspections to ensure existing occupancies (e.g. gas stations, places of assembly, etc.) are compliant with the fire code.  The King County FMO conducts these inspections in unincorporated areas.  As a result of continued downsizing, the FMO is finding it increasingly difficult to conduct the annual inspections in a cost effective and timely manner.  At the same time, as fire departments throughout the County have increased in size and expertise, they are now able to perform some of the fire prevention services that have traditionally been the County's responsibility.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The King County Fire Chiefs Association supports these ILAs, and has requested the County to pursue a policy of delegating the administrative inspection of occupancies to fire protection districts. Success will be measured by the timeliness and thoroughness of inspections performed, the successful resolution of fire code violations, and the anticipated cost savings to both building occupants and the County by having entities with adequate staffing and in substantially closer proximity to occupancies conduct annual inspections.  

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents and businesses continue to receive fire prevention services in a routine and reliable manner, and at an equal or lesser cost. DDES urges your support on these ILAs and the future expansion of this program which furthers the Strategic Plan goals of Service Excellence and Financial Stewardship by using partnerships to provide County residents with the most effective and cost efficient service.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact John Starbard, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-7000.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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